City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – January 19, 2012
Attendees:  Gary Baldwin, Dale Fessenden, Carol Timper, Paula Wendorf, Nicole Guilfoy, Debbie Barkley, Theresa Green, Rachel Beane, Doug Stickler, Laurel Shepard, Shelley Knezevich, David Brugger, and Nolan Mackrill.
Absent:  Paul Wallman
Safety Recognition Day
· This will be held in City Hall on February 8th at 2:00 p.m.  The seating chart indicates we should sit on the main floor, then move up to the balcony after we’ve accepted our award.

Mechanical Inspection
· This will be a Portland Building inspection of fans, pumps, etc.  Dale and Paul will handle it on their own.
POD (Point of Dispersal) Discussion
The OMF and Parking Safety Committees, having participated together in the POD exercise, met to discuss the possibility of expanding the dispersal beyond the 2nd floor of the Portland Building and using the freight elevator as well.

· The main reason to expand is that the 2nd floor area would be overwhelmed with over 2,600 people coming from surrounding buildings.

· Use of a mobile unit (freight elevator) would be with the expectation that Portland Building employees would process their preliminary paperwork at their desk.  Employees should receive training ahead of time on completing the paperwork because the forms can be confusing.

· We envision using a team of six to operate the mobile unit.  To do so would also require assistance from other volunteers.  The most likely volunteers would be floor wardens.

· The service elevator would work well because it has entry and exit doors, so the line can form on one end, employees would be processed, then exit through the other side.  When we do a run-through we’ll need to coordinate it with Printing & Distribution and with janitorial services (they both have scheduled hours of use for the freight elevator).

· The POD boxes could use some improvements.  Better vests are needed to identify volunteers as well as color coordination with Multnomah County.  Carolyn has the POD boxes.  We’ll need to have separate ones for the elevator.
· A cart will also be needed for the elevator.  Dale can build one patterned after the orange ones used for moving.  He’ll make it a different color and find a place to store it.

· It would be helpful to have a runner available to supply inventory for different stations.

· During the POD exercise we handed out numbers to participating employees in order to have some control over who was processed and when.  That was not effective, so we need to improve on that plan.

· We need to improve on the communication between greeters and those handing out medications.  A walkie-talkie would work.

· Having security on hand would be helpful.  Dale will talk to Paul to see about the possibility of using security personnel from the 1st floor.  We may also want to consider security on the elevator.

· Some unanswered questions included:  What else is needed in the POD box?  Do we have somewhere to put forms?  How can we change the flow and dispensing to make things go more smoothly?

· The final edited video footage from the POD exercise needs to eventually get posted to our website.  Gary and Nolan will work on adding a voice over.

· Gary has “hot wash” notes from the POD exercise that has information that would be helpful with the next exercise and with the elevator dispersal idea.  He’ll send those out for review.

The next meeting will be on February 2nd.  We will focus on the POD boxes.  Paula will find a room and set up the meeting.  She’ll need to include Carolyn on the invitation. 
